DRAFT Minutes of the Pitton & Farley Parish Council meeting held on 24th October 2012 at 7.30pm in Farley Village Hall
Present

Geoff Lowndes (Chairman)

Alan Shaw (Vice Chairman)

Tony Ashworth

Lyn Fredericks

Jamie Latham

Nigel Lilley

Sarah Strong

Steve Williams

Catherine Purves (Clerk)

Wiltshire Councillor Chris Devine and four members of the public, Chris Sanke, Deputy Flood Warden, Doric Bossom website editor, Ben Diffey owner of the Milford Park school building and Brian Cudby member of Pitton Village Hall’s management committee.
AGENDA

Apologies

There were no apologies.

92.12 Minutes
It was resolved to approve as a correct record with no amendments the minutes of the parish Council meeting held on 12th September 2012.

93.12 Declarations of Interest

All Pitton ward members declared a personal interest in Planning items b and c, and Finance item c

94.12 To consider a response to planning applications received:

a. S/2012/1295/FULL – new cedar lean-to greenhouse at Garden Cottage, Church Road, Farley. It was resolved to support this application.

b. S/2012/1387/FULL – conversion of school building into 2 dwellings at Milford Park School, White Hill, Pitton. It was resolved to support this application, although concerns were raised about the visibility of the splay lines when exiting the property.

c. S/2012/1439/TCA – fell 1 x poplar & reduce 1 x horse chestnut by 30% at Parsonage Farm House, White Way, Pitton. It was resolved to support this application.
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d. S/2012/1440/TCA – fell 1 x cherry & 1 x yew, reduce lateral growth 1 x yew, crown raise 1 x yew at Farley Nursery School, Church Road, Farley. It was resolved to support the application.
95.12 To note planning decisions made by the local Planning authority, Wiltshire Council:

a. S/2012/0970/TCA – reduce & straighten leylandii hedge at the Wardenry, Church Road Farley – no objection raised
b. S/2012/0987/TCA – reduction of oak tree by 25% at Talland, High Street, Pitton – no objection.

c. S/2012/1041/FULL – construction of earth banked slurry store at Roundbarrow Farm, Winterslow Road, Pitton – permission granted.
96.12 To receive reports from:

a. Wiltshire Councillor Chris Devine – it was noted that Wiltshire Council is taking over the Primary Health Care Trust, the C321 from the A30 junction through to the end of Lucewood lane by Knightwood kennels will be surveyed in the late autumn/early winter with a view to reducing the speed limit to 30mph along its whole length.
b. Council representative to the Flood Action Group – it was noted that Chris Sanke had become the deputy Flood Warden for the village, and that Pitton Village Flood Plan was being reviewed and updated. Concerns were raised about debris and vegetation in the culvert and siphon, both of which needed cleaning, and which organisation would supply the pump and be pay for the electricity used. It was resolved that a meeting should be arranged with the Flood Wardens, representatives of the Parish Council and the Wiltshire Council drainage engineers and councillors to discuss these issues and establish and confirm responsibilities before and during a flooding event.  Alan Shaw undertook to organise a working party to clear the culvert and to obtain illustrative quotes for hiring a submersible pump. Action: the Clerk and Alan Shaw
c. Council representative on Pitton Village Hall’s Management Committee – it was noted that there was nothing to report other than the Hall car park was being considered as a site to deposit sand for sandbags, and that an application was being made to the Area Board for funding to purchase a marquee and gazebo.
d. Council representative on Farley Village Hall’s Management Committee – it was noted that there was nothing to report.
e. Parish website representative – it was noted that much work had been done, with content having been transferred to the new, improved site, which was ready to go live, subject to the Council’s agreement. The hosting will transferred later. The website editor and his colleagues were given grateful thanks for all their hard work, and it was resolved that the new website should go live. As always, contributions and photos are most welcome.

f. Chairman’s Report – nothing to report.
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g. Parish Clerk’s report – it was noted that the Clerk had attended the SLCC National Conference at Bristol, that the Livery/Pitton & Farley/West Dean C289 road will be closed temporarily for 5 days from Monday 29th October to allow BT to replace defective poles and overhead wires, and that Community First will be running free workshops on Localism and its implications for a community on Saturday 24th November. WALC’s AGM will take place from 10.30am on Friday 26th October in Chippenham Town Hall, the next Area Board meeting will take place at Trafalgar School, Downton on Thursday 29th November at 7.00pm, concerns about scrap metal and junk at a property in Above Hedges have been reported directly onto Wiltshire Council’s Housing Department and that Farley Nursery school has been contacted regarding the possible need to obtain Conservation Area Consent for the larger school sign recently installed. The proprietor had advised the Clerk that the Planning Office had been contacted for advice, and that no planning permission was required.

97.12 To consider any matters raised by the public

Other than the items already on the agenda, none were raised.

98.12 Finance

a. It was resolved to confirm and authorise a schedule of accounts in the sum of £724.75 

b. The updated 2011/2012 Budget Monitoring form was noted.

c. To consider and support a possible financial contribution of £100.00 towards Pitton Village Hall’s application for funding from the Area Board to purchase a marquee and gazebo – after a wide ranging discussion, it was resolved with regret not to agree to make the contribution, on the same basis that a similar request from Farley Fox Play area trustees had been declined, ie it was felt that there were sufficient funds in the organisation’s reserves to cover the purchase. However, members resolved to support Pitton Village hall’s application to the Area Board.
d. To consider renewal quotes for Pitton pump’s electricity supply – two quotes have already been obtained, and a third will be available in time for a decision to be made at the next meeting. It was noted that the account is £113 in credit.

e. R 2 funding – it was noted that £3472.00 of R2 funding is available for expenditure in Farley. The Clerk was asked to advise the trustees of the Farley Fox play area. Action: The Clerk. 

99.12 Highway/Parish Steward/Footpath matters.

a. Tasks undertaken - The ditching work done on Church Rd in Farley and along Dunstable Road in Pitton was noted with thanks. 

b. Highways Issues raised with the Area Board - It was noted that no progress had been made.

c. Area Board Footpath Initiative – Alan Shaw & the Clerk will meet to discuss this and send the parish information to the Board as a contribution to the small booklet it 
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wishes to publish on walks in the parish.
100.12 Ongoing matters

a. Aymers Pond, Pitton – it was noted that a third quote had been requested, but the Clerk was also instructed to contact Highways again, offering to make a financial contribution of upto £250.00 to see if Wilts Council could help. Action: The Clerk

b. Cutting of The Close – I have spoken to George Manston in Farley, who is happy to provide a quote, and also to Salisbury City Council. A third contractor will be identified and requested to provide a quote in time for the budget setting meeting.

c. Pitton bus shelter – It was noted that the Clerk had been unable to find anyone  else interested in repairing the shelter, and so it was resolved to ask Chris Hewitt to do the job. Action: The Clerk

101.12 Date of next meeting.

a. The date of the next meeting of the Parish Council – Wednesday 5th December 2012 at 7.30pm in Pitton Village Hall

b. The date of a meeting to discuss the budget & precept figures for 2012/13 was agreed as Wednesday 28th November, venue to be confirmed.

102.12 To close the meeting.

The meeting closed at 9.30am
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